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SHUN LEE CATHOLIC SECONDARY SCHOOL (2025-2026)

1% September 2025

Dear Parents,
Circular No. 6
School Commencement

1.  The first week of the school year

There will be a School Commencement Ceremony and Mass on 15 and 2™, September 2025. Teachers
will also conduct class affairs on these two days from 7:55a.m. to 12:00 noon. Normal school days
(Normal timetable) will start from 3™ September 2025 (Day 1). Dismissal time is 3:30 p.m.

2.  Parent Handbook

“Parent Handbook — Online” can be found on our school website (http://www.slcss.edu.hk). It serves as
a quick reference for parents to understand various aspects of the school about the learning and
development of students. Parents are advised to read the Parent Handbook and refer to it whenever
necessary. At the beginning of the school year, parents should pay special attention to the following
parts:

- Timetable

- School Commencement Reminders

- Prevention of Communicable Diseases

- Sick Leave, Early Leave or Other Leave Application

- Insurance Policy for Students

- Rainstorm, Typhoon or Bad Weather Arrangements

- Homework Policy

- School Uniform and Appearance

- Rules of using mobile phone and smartwatch in school

- eClass Parent App

- eClass ePayment System

3. Deadlines

1. Medical History of Students (except S1) 2 September
2. Eligibility Certificate of Student Financial Assistance Affairs (SFAA) 3 September

3. Photos (Students should look decent and wear neat school uniform, size 1.5”x2”) 3 Sepfember

Level Number of Photo
S1 and Freshmen 3
S2 to S5 1

S6 4 (please submit 3 self-addressed envelopes with stamps and parent’s name)




4. Certificate of Baptism (For Catholic student who has not submitted before) 2 September
5. Parents should read the student handbook, fill in student particulars and sign on P.1 2 September

Portraiture Right

All student photos and videos of activity will not be used for commercial purpose. The school will
reserve the right to use the portrait in school publication for promotion and recording purpose. Parents
may submit application letter if you do not agree with it.

Campus Surveillance Cameras

Surveillance cameras have been set up in the public areas on school campus for school security. Students’
appearance will be captured. Recorded file will be deleted within 14 days.

Health Protection Measures and Reminders for New Academic Year
a) Inresponse to the Education Bureau's appeal, parents should arrange vaccination for their children
as soon as possible to enhance their protection.
b) Students who cannot attend due to sickness (such as fever) should phone the school before 7:55a.m.
and submit a parent’s letter with medical certificate to the class teacher on the next school day.

Guidelines for Interacting with School Cats

Our school has established a cat enclosure. Cats in the enclosure have received three-round vaccinations
by a registered veterinarian and are now effectively protected against various highly contagious and
potentially fatal diseases. Students can safely interact with the cats. However, students who are sensitive
to cat fur or have related allergies are strongly advised not to enter the cat enclosure. Additionally, students
may only visit the cat enclosure when accompanied by a teacher or social worker.

Thank you for your attention.

Yours faithfully,

ee Yuen Ping

Principal



